Piedmont Regional Committee of the Balance of State Continuum of Care
Executive Committee Meeting

June 3, 2015
Meeting Minutes
Opening:  The meeting of the Piedmont Regional Executive Committee was convened on Wednesday, June 3, 2015 via conference call. 
Present:

Floyd Davis- Community Link

Ed Hosack- Cooperative Christian Ministry
David Holton – Rowan Helping Ministries

Skeet Ayscue – Homes of Hope

Wendy Adams – Community Link

Robin Shue – Family Crisis Council (BoS Alternate Lead)
1. Approval of Minutes:  The May 6th minutes were reviewed and approved as presented. 
2. Balance of State Updates: Robin Shue reported:
· The Point-in-Time Count final report will be available soon. It was noted that there was an overall decrease of 5%, which could be related to reduced homelessness, weather or methodology. Emergency shelter had a 1% increase, transitional housing had a 23% decrease and unsheltered had a 4% decrease. Floyd noted that this is a good sign as we are moving from transitional housing to rapid rehousing.
· There have now been 20 Coordinated Assessment plans reviewed. 

· The COC NOFA is expected to be released this month. Each Regional Committee is to appoint one person to the Project Review Committee and submit their contact information by June 30th. There is a Regional Lead committee conference call on June 16th. Floyd asked if Robin could participate in this call as Nicole would have a conflict of interest. Anyone interested in applying for a new project must complete the online intent to apply.

· Every agency that uses HMIS must identify an Agency Administrator and provide information to NCCEH by June 4th. There will be several migration trainings throughout the State in June and July. Robin noted that one will be held in Cabarrus County on July 28th. Registration information for these trainings will be emailed to Agency Administrators. 

3. PRC 10th Annual Housing Forum:  Several members noted that it was a good event and provided a lot of information. Floyd stated that Prosperity Unlimited and the Housing Coalition are hosting a housing forum at Great Wolf Lodge. He suggested that the PRC talk with them in the future about possibly combining both events.

4. Other Business:  
· David Holston announced his resignation from Rowan Helping Ministries effective June 10th. He has accepted a position with a crisis agency in Winston Salem. Floyd noted that we will need a representative from Rowan County and David is unsure of who will handle PRC obligations at RHM after he leaves.
· Skeet Ayscue stated the regional meeting is in Stanly County next week and he would like items for the agenda. Salem Taylor will provide a PIT Count update for the five counties, there will be a BoS update and two agency presentations. Floyd asked for additional agenda items be emailed to him by noon June 4th.
· Ed stated that Cooperative Christian Ministry is actively interviewing for two program manager positions. Kim White, who operated Project Independence, and Dean Lewis, who operated My Father’s House, have left or will be leaving the agency for other opportunities.
· Wendy stated that Community Link also has two open positions for Social Workers.
5. Next meeting is July 1, 2015.
